### **WBBA Meeting Minutes**

Aug.23, 2018

The meeting was called by President Jeremy Matthews.

Minutes from the last meeting - First meeting of the new school year, no notes.

First order of business was financial report from Melissa Caylor, Treasurer.

## Balances as of 7/31/18

General Fund balance- \$15,685.95 (Rockaton ads as of 8/23/18 \$9,762.00)

Student Ledger Fund - \$17,146.62

Macy's trip Fund - \$15,500.00\_

Total - \$48,332.57

Motion to accept Treasurer report by Melina Herring - Seconded by Stephanie Germ.

# **New Business:**

### First Vice Presidents report - Stephanie Germ

**Rockathon-** on Aug. 31,2018 this year. Must have \$100 worth of sponsors to attend or you may pay \$100 at the door to get in. Going to have lots of new games this year. We are able to use some inflatable's this year. Misty has worked very hard to secure food donations this year. Will be having things like a Taco, Pizza, sweet and breakfast bars this year with lots of other things. Band Sections will get an e-mail soon to bring something small (\$5.00 and under this year)

**BBQ sale-** 1st three sold, profits go to band then, student gets half for each additional one. Pick up for this fundraiser is on Tuesday Aug. 28th from 5p - 9p.

**Discount Cards** - All money is due by 8/31/18 before Rockaton. As of this meeting, we have sold 1099 cards.

**Parking-** We get two nights to collect parking fees from the football games. Awaiting to still find out which two nights we get. Will need volunteers to do this. Usually only about 2 hours of time.

**Battle of the bands** (Blood drive) - We have been told we will find out on April 1st the results of who won.

**Guitar Raffle**- This was donated by Danny Shirley, of Confederate Railroad. Tickets are \$5.00 for 1 or 5 for \$20.00. All money raised from this will go to the Macy's fund. (There will be \$100 gift card given to one lucky student. TBD what the requirements will be to be entered into that.)

**Exhibition**- We will be hosting this year. We have switched with Cartersville since they have a new director this year. It will be held on Monday, Sept. 24th and start at 7pm. We will have 5 maybe 6 bands previewing their shows on this night. We will need LOTS of volunteers to help out to make this run smoothly. This will take place of our fruit fundraiser this year, so come out and volunteer! More info to follow soon.

Blue Cards- Chair- Cindy Hudson - You must have a blue card to chaperone away games (ride the bus), be in a lot of contact with the kids or chaperone the Macys trip. Per Mr. Willoughby, if you are chaperoning the Macy's trip you need to be volunteering some with the kids so that they know who you are. Blue cards were due in July. If you haven't gotten one, you need to ASAP.

### **COO Report- Michael Fleetwood**

Still looking for volunteers to help out with Crew Cats. Get with him if interested.

#### MR.WILLOUGHBY REPORT

Appreciate everyone who attends the meetings.

**Shirts** - Awaiting on delivery date. Shirts are very detailed this year and are taking a little longer to do. Hoping they will be able to have them by end of next week. We had over 300 ordered.

He clarified that Charms money cannot be used for other fundraisers, funds can only be used for goods and services.

Went over briefly flight times and answered questions about the Macy's trip. Gave out hand outs for the Kids trip and the Fan fare trip. In early Oct. will have a Chaperone meeting. Date and time TBD.

### Mr. Kobito

Conservatory- payment deadline is Monday, Aug. 24th. It's \$250 for the semester or \$100, \$100 and \$50 per the 3 months.

Auditions for District and Honor bands will be in December. Deadline to register will be Sept. 20th and is \$5.00.

End of pick up practice parking. We are having lots of problems with people parking and waiting outside the PAC and people are having to go around them. One child almost got hit with all the congestion. Please park in the parking lots, not along the curb. See prior e-mail. If you have any questions feel free to talk with Mr. Willoughby or any board member.

Motion to end the meeting was made by Michael Fleetwood and seconded by Shelby Vazquez. All in favor. Ended at 7:30p

Minutes recorded by:

Kathleen Webb, Secretary